
ASSOCIATION OF SACRAMENTO COUNTY  
SHERIFF’S DEPARTMENT  

VETERANS AND EMPLOYEES 

From the President 
 

Greetings y’all from Tennessee, Arkansas, Oklahoma, and Dallas, Texas. We had a    

wonderful time visiting with friends and family. Caught more bass and catfish than I   

ever have. We attended the Grand Ole Opry Show with friends, sitting center stage 3rd 

row. What a good time we had. I did not like the Thunder Storms and Tornados, but 

loved the Southern meals. 

 

We attended the High School Graduation of my niece, Lyndsey. They still pray in the 

Oklahoma Schools. I was very pleased about their honoring our Lord. Finished our trip 

with a visit to Dallas and had lunch with Irving P.D. Officer, Naya DeLeon Pope, a      

former SSD Deputy.  

 

I’ve talked with some of our members and was told that our yearly Range Day went off 

quite well. I was also advised again that Mike Garcia provided us with a great meal. 

Thanks Mike. Please remember that our upcoming June meeting will be the last meeting 

before our summer break. We’ll resume our regular meetings through this year            

beginning in September. 

 

 If you are interested please let us know if you would like to be 

a Board member or an Officer of the 711 Club. We’ll be    

looking for members to continue leading our Club.   Former 

Deputy Sheriff Matt Curtis will join us at our June 14th ,   

meeting giving us a presentation regarding comprehensive   

financial planning.  

 

See y’all at the June meeting. 
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1. Terry Wilson  

 

3. Richard Huskey, Rich Kropp 

 

5. Doris Dodson 

 

6. Rod Anderson,  

 Steven Johnson 

 

7. Glen McPherson 

 

8. Gary Brown 

 

9. Jaime Mitchel 

 

11. Lee Ghilarducci, Tom Jurin  

 

14. Darrell Edwards, Steven Hill 

 
 

 

 

 

June Birthdays 

President 

Richard Madrigal 

(916) 366-5909 

rmadrigal56.comcast.net 

Vice President 

John Woodhouse 

(916) 457-2858 

mapsliam@sbcglobal.net 

Secretary 

Nancy Gust 

(916) 725-6752 

njgust@hotmail.com 

Treasurer 

Kathy Shannon 

(916) 952-7395 

keshannon004@gmail.com 

7871 Garden Highway,  

Yuba City, CA 95991  

Sergeant At Arms 

Sam Gault 

(916)  723-3466 

ssgault1980@comcast.net 

Board of Directors: 

Judy Denton 

(916) 363-1282 

judydenton1840@att.net 

Tom Guichard 

(916) 485-5852 

guichardtm@aol.com 

Larry Jarvis 

(916) 355-8514 

larryjarvis@711club.org 

JoAnn Lee 

(916) 396-2534 

sjjjlee@frontiernet.net 

Pat O’Neal 

patoneal@711club.org   

(916) 689-1475 

Don Nelson 

(916) 606-1366 

dons91@netscape.net 

Past President 

Earl Evans 

(916) 261-1668 
earlthepearl1948@hotmail.com 

Newsletter Editor & 

Webmaster 

Larry Jarvis 

(916) 355-8514 

larryjarvis@711club.org 

2017 

711 Club Officers 

 

Last Meeting Before Summer Break 

 

The last meeting before summer break will be Wednesday, June 14, 2017, at the 

SPOA banquet facility at 550 Bercut Road, Sacramento.  The social hour starts at 

11:00 with lunch at 12:00 noon.   

 

Meetings will resume in September. Have a great summer. See you in September. 

 

23. Jan Hoganson 

 

24. Donald Richter 

 

25. George Clower, Keith Bybee 

 

26. Kathleen Shannon 

 

27. Manuel Gergiannakis,  

 Thomas Guichard 

 

28. Bettie Matranga 

 

29. Rosie Sutherland 

 

30. Dianne Round, Neil Winship, 

 Lena Maddux, Floyd Smiley 
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Meeting  Minutes 

 

There are no minutes from the May 17th, meeting because it was the annual Range Day and Picnic held at the 

Kenneth Royal Range.  

 

Thanks again to the Range Personnel for their hospitality and patience. 



Next Meeting -  June 14th, 2017 
SPOA  Banquet Facility 

550 Bercut Drive, Sacramento 

11:00 AM Social hour  

12 Noon Lunch  

Followed by raffle  

RSVP By: 

Thursday, June 8th 

Kathy Shannon 

(916) 952-7395  
keshannon004@gmail.com 
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IN THE LINE OF DUTY—JUNE 

 

In Memory of: 

Deputy William Littlejohn  End of Watch: June 3, 1955 

 

     Date of Birth: August 30, 1911  

 

     Date Appointed: November 1, 1952  
 

     

Deputy Kenneth B. Royal  End of Watch: June 7, 1968 

 

     Date of Birth: October 9, 1932 

 

     Date Appointed: April 1, 1965 
 

 

Deputy Stewart Baird  End of Watch: June 13, 1976 

 

     Date of Birth: January 9, 1931 

 

     Date of Appointment: May 1, 1964 

 

 

Visit us on the Web 

www.711club.org 

mailto:judydenton1840@att.net

